N.O.M.A. Meeting Minutes for
September 26, 2017
On the above date at 6:30 PM the New Oxford Municipal Authority met with Chairman John Spalding presiding. Authority Board members present were Vice Chairman Stan Wannop (joining by phone), Treasurer Jim Eisenhart, Secretary Don Kline, and Personnel Guillermo Bosch (arriving at 6:59 pm), Steve Hovis, from Stock and Leader,  Bill Hill from Wm. F. Hill & Assoc. Engineering, Tom Beamer, NOMA Facilities Manager, Adam Winters, NOMA Asst. Facilities Manager, Amber Gearhart, Office Manager/Asst. Secretary and Kelli Payne Administrative Assistant.
Visitors:  Tami Brown (119 S. Orange Street) and Sara Myers (117 S. Orange Street) – concerns and complaint about not receiving water bills.  No reminder phone call or email, not happy about letter from attorney’s office.  She isn’t sure she received her bill, and is concerned about paying the fees associated with the letter.  The delinquent billing notice was explained by NOMA Solicitor and the current policies will remain in effect.
Customer Terri Strausbaugh was not in attendance
On a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Kline, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the July 25, 2017 meetings.

Jim Eisenhart mentioned he was on email billing, received bill, accidently deleted the bill and was fined.  He paid it and moved on.

On a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Kline, the Board ratified payment of the following expenditures:  July 16th  through September 15th in the amount of $641,177.12.

Old Business
Hamilton Township – A general update was presented by Tom Beamer.  The Asset Purchase Agreement has been signed and the DEP is still reviewing the Act 537 Plan. No further information was given.
The Brethren Home new manhole was installed.  The project costs were more than estimated, mainly because the drawings for this area were non-existent.  The bored line from Burger King to the Brethren Home was televised and the defects were discussed.  The Board approved moving forward with the replacement of this line with a new boring and a new 12” sewer main.    
On a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Kline, to authorize bid documents, prep for repair (bore) the line.

New Business
USDA Paperwork – Paperwork signed by engineer, solicitor, etc.  Hughes – Steve sent him the doc last week and is still waiting for Mr. Hughes to sign and return the agree upon resolution. 

2019 Budget

On a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Wannop to conditionally authorize Bill Hill’s office to expedite the bidding process for the well, once USDA signs off on application and approval. 
Pension Plan:  On a motion by Eisenhart and seconded by Wannop to authorize the Board Chairman to approve the certified by accounting firm, Smith, Elliott and Kerns - for Retirement Plan for employees

Facilities Manager Report
Reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board on a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Wannop, as submitted by Tom Beamer, Facilities Manager.
Delinquent Accounts – A general update was given, there has been marked improvements with a lesser amount being carried as a delinquent account balance.  
Dam Project – A general update was given by Bill Hill.  NOMA is expecting to bid the project in March of 2018 with the project to begin in spring of 2018.  Waiting for the USDA approval of the final submittal.  Estimated review time is 120 days.  We are at about 100 days into the review process, as of this meeting date.  
Authorized/Approved termination of access easement agreement and Oxford Township easement agreement– motion by Eisenhart and seconded by Kline.

Hamilton Township – Previously discussed. Very good relationship, per Tom.  Anticipated closing date is 12/28/2017.
McDonalds – pretreatment reviewed

Water Treatment Plant Raw Intake Pump Replacement – A general update was given, completed 1250 gallons per minute.  This exceeds our new water allocation that will be updated.
Bio-Solids Presentation – no update.  ($750-850,000 to complete) Structural engineer approval and meet with company for conveyor systems and dryer, motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart.
USDA Paperwork – Previously discussed, 95% complete.
Water Tank Cleaning – Cleaning was completed.  There are concerns on structural stability of the concrete tank that was installed in 1969.  Tom met with DN Tanks to discuss the issues.  They went down into tank and created a report.  Tom and Adam reviewed the report.  
Proceed with tank #4 (2 telephone quotes needed) motion to authorize by Bosch and seconded by Eisenhart, not to exceed $13,000.00
Sheetz – will be approximately 9 months until the building is occupied.  *Check to confirm tapping fees – were paid.

TIMBAR / PCA – PCA would like to have the billing go into effect at the first of the year due to budget reasons.  On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously approved to make the water and sewer billings effective starting on September 1, 2017.  They will pay 4 months at the new rate, but not receive the billing until January 1, 2018.  Approved.  
Winter Gardens – They will be affected the most by the new billing structure. They average 41,000 gallons per day of water use and up to 80,000 gallons. Tom was asked by them to formulate a schedule to view billing to drop their usage.  A consultant coming in to help them figure this out by mid-December.   They will not sign agreement until this is solved.  Motion by Bosch and seconded by Eisenhart to bill them for what they are using.  After 45-60 days when they complete the study, we will re-evaluate situation.
WTP Concrete Repairs – The repairs are completed.  Clear coat put on concrete walls to prevent water from infiltrating through walls.  Need to check alignment drive wheels to prevent slipping.  Mar-Allen can come back to lightly sandblast to prevent slipping.  
Laughman Water Connection – New right of way is being satisfied – don’t want a well, but want public water
Margie Smith – New well, complained of sediment.  We installed new in-line filter, they wanted it out because it was still turning color.  Discussed situation, contacted water consultants – we installed a closed canister carbon filter that is to last 20 years.  We gave her a check for the 1st 4 year maintenance.  She is now satisfied.  

Conewago Valley School District – Fire Department running exercises with hydrants on their property.  District questioning who owns hydrants and whose responsibility they are.  After research, District owns these and are responsible for upkeep as well as meters.  These do not meet our standards.  Conversations will continue, Adam and Tom to meet with the School District.   

Plainville Farms – A general update was given.  The water and sewer agreements were approved and signed and are paying at new billing rate.  Motion for deed of dedication at S. Orange Street, approved.

Personnel Issues – It was decided to wait until the end of the meeting to enter into Executive Session to discuss the other personnel matters in more detail.
Motion to accept the Managers Report made by Bosch and seconded by Wannop.
William F. Hill & Assoc. Report

Most items were discussed during the Facilities Manager Report.

Rt. 30 Waterline Replacement (North Side) - $7,435.86 - maintenance bond received.
Raw Water Pump Replacement - $34,614 – approved with motion by Wannop and seconded by Bosch to pay.

Waste Water – surcharge – general update for new method to calculate to impose increased charges for discharge violation.

Motion accept Engineer’s report made by Wannop and seconded by Bosch
Solicitor’s Report

Misty Creek – dedication of lines and easement for project are progressing $135,762, LOC to be in place for 18 months after acceptance. 

Motion to accept dedication of easement with the condition of the posting of the maintenance bond - by Bosch and seconded by Wannop. 
USDA loan of 40 years – Municipality must be existence for 40 years – until 2027

Resolution – amend article of incorporation to the date of 50 years (increase) – motion by Bosch and seconded by Wannop

Introduction of Kelli Payne as new member of NOMA staff. – Welcomed by Board

Don Kline excused from meeting at 8:00 p.m. 
Other Business
On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously approved entering an Executive Session at 8:02 PM until 8:20 PM to discuss personnel matters.
With no further business to be brought before the Board at 8:20 PM, on a motion by Wannop, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting.
The next Board Meeting is November 28, 2017 at 6:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,





Kelli A. Payne





Administrative Assistant

